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PROSPECTUS

8,670,520 Shares of

Common Stock

We issued the common stock offered by this prospectus in a private placement in October 2006. This prospectus will be used by selling
securityholders to resell their common stock. We will not receive any proceeds from this offering.

Our common stock is quoted on the Nasdaq National Market under the symbol �CTIC.� On November 10, 2006, the last reported sale price for our
common stock on the Nasdaq National Market was $1.48 per share.

Investing in our common stock involves a high degree of risk. See � Risk Factors� beginning on page 3 of this prospectus.

Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any state securities commission has approved or disapproved of these securities or
determined if this prospectus is truthful or complete. Any representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.

This prospectus is dated November 13, 2006
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SPECIAL NOTE REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

In addition to the other information contained or incorporated by reference in this prospectus, you should carefully consider the risk factors
contained in and incorporated by reference into this prospectus when evaluating an investment in our common stock. This prospectus and the
documents incorporated by reference into this prospectus include �forward-looking statements� within the meaning of Section 27A of the
Securities Act of 1933, as amended (�Securities Act�), and Section 21E of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (�Exchange Act�). All
statements other than statements of historical fact are �forward-looking statements� for purposes of these provisions, including:

� any statement regarding the performance, or likely performance, or outcomes or economic benefit of any licensing or other agreement,
including any agreement with Novartis Pharma AG or its affiliates, including whether or not such partner will elect to participate,
terminate or otherwise make elections under any such partnership agreement or whether any regulatory authorizations required under
such agreement will be obtained;

� any projections of earnings, revenues or other financial items;

� any statements of the plans and objectives of management for future operations;

� any statements concerning proposed new products or services;

� any statements regarding future operations, plans, regulatory filings or approvals;

� any statements on plans regarding proposed or potential clinical trials or new drug filing strategies;

� any statements concerning proposed new products or services, any statements regarding pending or future mergers or acquisitions; and

� any statements regarding future economic conditions or performance, and any statement of assumptions underlying any of the
foregoing.

In some cases, forward-looking statements can be identified by the use of terminology such as �may�, �will�, �expects�, �plans�, �anticipates�, �estimates�,
�potential�, or �continue� or the negative thereof or other comparable terminology. There can be no assurance that such expectations or any of the
forward-looking statements will prove to be correct, and actual results could differ materially from these projected or assumed in the
forward-looking statements. Our future financial condition and results of operations, as well as any forward-looking statements, are subject to
inherent risks and uncertainties, including, but not limited to, the risk factors set forth in this prospectus. All forward-looking statements and
reasons why results may differ included in this prospectus are made as of the date hereof, and we assume no obligation to update any such
forward-looking statement or reason why actual results might differ.

This prospectus contains and incorporates by reference market data, industry statistics and other data that have been obtained from, or
compiled from, information made available by third parties. We have not independently verified their data.
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PROSPECTUS SUMMARY

The following summary highlights information contained elsewhere, or incorporated by reference, in this prospectus. The following summary
does not contain all the information that you should consider before investing in our common stock. To understand this offering fully, you should
read this entire prospectus carefully, including the financial statements and the documents that we have incorporated by reference into this
prospectus. Unless otherwise indicated, �CTI,� �Company,� �we,� �us,� �our� and similar terms refer to Cell Therapeutics, Inc. and its
subsidiaries.

Our Company

We develop, acquire and commercialize novel treatments for cancer. Our goal is to build a leading biopharmaceutical company with a
diversified portfolio of proprietary oncology drugs. Our research, development, acquisition and in-licensing activities concentrate on identifying
and developing new, less toxic and more effective ways to treat cancer.

We are developing XYOTAX, paclitaxel poliglumex, for the treatment of non-small cell lung cancer, or NSCLC, and ovarian cancer. As
announced in March and May of 2005, our STELLAR 2, 3, and 4, phase III clinical studies for XYOTAX did not meet their primary endpoints
of superior overall survival. However, we believe a pooled analysis of STELLAR 3 and 4 demonstrates a statistically significant survival
advantage among women receiving XYOTAX when compared to women or men receiving standard chemotherapy. A survival advantage for
women over men was also demonstrated in a first-line phase II clinical trial of XYOTAX and carboplatin, known as the PGT202 trial,
supporting the potential benefit observed in the STELLAR first-line trials. We believe the lack of safe and effective treatments for women with
advanced first-line NSCLC who are performance status 2, or PS2, represents an unmet medical need. In December, 2005, we initiated an
additional study, known as the PIONEER, or PGT305, study, for XYOTAX as first-line monotherapy in PS2 women with NSCLC. In February
2006, the U.S. Food and Drug Administration, or FDA, confirmed that XYOTAX qualifies for fast track designation for the treatment of PS2
women with first-line advanced NSCLC. In November 2006, we temporarily suspended enrollment in the PIONEER trial to allow data related to
recently enrolled patients to mature and to assess the differences in early cycle deaths observed between arms of the study. We plan to change
the PIONEER study during the temporary suspension to focus on the primary efficacy endpoint of survival in women with normal estrogen
levels. Whether we change the study through an amendment to the current PIONEER protocol or by submission of a new study protocol, we
expect that the change to this pivotal trial will push back the interim analysis of the trial by at least six months to the first half of 2008. If the
pivotal trial meets its revised pre-specified interim endpoint, we plan to submit a new drug application, or NDA, for XYOTAX for women with
advanced NSCLC who are PS2 based on the interim results of the trial with the results of the STELLAR 3 and 4 trials to support the filing. We
plan to submit the NDA as soon as practicable following such interim results and would request a priority (six month) review based on the fast
track designation, instead of the standard (ten month) review as previously planned. We may be unable to submit an NDA as discussed if the
pivotal trial does not meet its revised pre-specified interim endpoint. Based on discussions with Scientific Advice Working Party, or SAWP, of
the European Medicines Agency, or EMEA, we plan to submit a marketing authorization application, or MAA, in Europe based on a
non-inferior survival and improved side effect profile. The discussions with the SAWP focused on using the STELLAR 4 study as primary
evidence of non-inferiority and the STELLAR 3 study as supportive.

We are developing pixantrone, a novel anthracycline derivative, for the treatment of non-Hodgkin�s lymphoma, or NHL. An interim analysis of
our ongoing phase III study of pixantrone, known as the EXTEND study, was performed by the independent Data Monitoring Committee in the
third quarter of 2006. Based on their review, the study will continue. Another interim analysis of the study will be performed on approximately
100 patients and is targeted for mid-year 2007.

We also are developing CT-2106, polyglutamate camptothecin, which is in the phase II component of a phase I/II trial in combination with
5FU/LV for the treatment of colorectal cancer relapsing following FOLFOX therapy.

In September 2006, we entered into an exclusive worldwide licensing agreement with Novartis International Pharmaceutical Ltd., or Novartis,
for the development and commercialization of XYOTAX. Total product registration and sales milestones for XYOTAX under the agreement
could reach as much as $270 million. We will not receive any product registration or sales milestone payments under the licensing agreement
unless Novartis elects to participate in the development and commercialization of XYOTAX and we receive the necessary regulatory approvals.
There is no guarantee that Novartis will make any such election or that we will receive such regulatory approvals. The licensing agreement also
provides Novartis with an option to develop and commercialize pixantrone based on certain agreed terms. There is no guarantee that Novartis
will exercise this option.

Other Information
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We were incorporated in Washington in 1991. Our principal executive offices are located at 501 Elliott Avenue West, Seattle, Washington
98119. Our telephone number is (206) 282-7100. Our website can be found at www.cticseattle.com. We make available free of charge on our
website our annual reports on Form 10-K, quarterly reports on Form 10-Q, current reports on Form 8-K and other filings pursuant to
Section 13(a) or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, and amendments to such filings, as soon as reasonably practicable after each is
electronically filed with, or furnished to, the Securities and Exchange Commission, or the SEC. Information on our website does not constitute
part of this prospectus unless it is otherwise specifically incorporated by reference herein.
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�CTI� and �XYOTAX� are our proprietary marks. All other product names, trademarks and trade names referred to in this prospectus are the
property of their respective owners.

R ISK FACTORS

You should carefully consider the risks described below and other information in this prospectus and in the documents incorporated by reference
into this prospectus before deciding to invest in our common stock. The risks and uncertainties described below are not the only ones facing our
company. Additional risks and uncertainties that we do not presently know or that we currently deem immaterial may also impair our business,
financial condition, operating results and prospects. If any of the following risks actually occur, they could materially adversely affect our
business, financial condition, operating results or prospects. In that case, the trading price of our securities could decline.

Risks Related To Our Business and the Securities Markets

Please see the information provided under the heading �Risk Factors� on page 31 of our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q filed on November 9,
2006, which is incorporated by reference herein.

LEGAL PROCEEDINGS

Please see the information provided under the heading �Legal Proceedings� on page 31 of our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q filed on
November 9, 2006, which is incorporated by reference herein.

USE OF PROCEEDS

We will not receive any proceeds from the sale by any selling securityholder of the common stock being offered by this prospectus.

3
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DESCRIPTION OF CAPITAL STOCK

This summary does not purport to be complete and is subject to, and qualified in its entirety by, the provisions of our restated articles of
incorporation, as amended, our bylaws, as amended, and all applicable provisions of Washington law.

General

We are authorized to issue 200,000,000 shares of common stock, no par value, and 10,000,000 shares of preferred stock, no par value. As of the
close of business on October 19, 2006, there were 144,652,751 shares of common stock issued and outstanding and no shares of preferred stock
issued and outstanding.

Common Stock

Each holder of common stock is entitled to one vote for each share held on all matters to be voted upon by the shareholders and there are no
cumulative voting rights. Subject to preferences that may be applicable to any outstanding preferred stock, holders of common stock are entitled
to receive ratably the dividends, if any, that are declared from time to time by the board of directors out of funds legally available for that
purpose. In the event of a liquidation, dissolution or winding up of the company, the holders of common stock are entitled to share in our assets
remaining after the payment of liabilities and the satisfaction of any liquidation preference granted to the holders of any outstanding shares of
preferred stock. Holders of common stock have no preemptive or conversion rights or other subscription rights. There are no redemption or
sinking fund provisions applicable to the common stock. All outstanding shares of common stock are fully paid and nonassessable. The rights,
preferences and privileges of the holders of common stock are subject to, and may be adversely affected by, the rights of the holders of shares of
any series of preferred stock that we may designate in the future.

Preferred Stock

The board of directors has the authority, without action by the shareholders, to designate and issue preferred stock in one or more series and to
designate the rights, preferences and privileges of each series, which may be greater than the rights of the common stock. It is not possible to
state the actual effect of the issuance of any shares of preferred stock upon the rights of holders of the common stock until the board of directors
determines the specific rights of the holders of this preferred stock. However, the effects might include, among other things:

� restricting dividends on the common stock;

� diluting the voting power of the common stock;

� impairing the liquidation rights of the common stock; or

� delaying or preventing a change in control of the company without further action by the shareholders.
We designated 100,000 shares of our preferred stock as Series C preferred stock in November 1996 in connection with the adoption of a
shareholder rights plan as described below.

No shares of preferred stock are outstanding, and we have no present plans to issue any shares of preferred stock.

4
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Anti-takeover Effects of Provisions of Washington Law and our Charter and Bylaws

Washington law contains certain provisions that may have the effect of delaying, deterring or preventing a change in control of the company.
Chapter 23B.11 and 23B.12 of the Washington Business Corporation Act (the WBCA) permits a merger, sale of assets or liquidation of the
company, subject to certain requirements. In addition, Chapter 23B.12 of the WBCA prohibits the company, with certain exceptions, from
engaging in certain significant business transactions with an �acquiring person� (defined as a person or group of persons who acquire 10% or more
of the company�s voting securities without the prior approval of the company�s board of directors) for a period of five years following the
acquiring person�s share acquisition date. The prohibited transactions include, among others, a merger or consolidation with, disposition of assets
to, or issuance or redemption of stock to or from, the acquiring person, or otherwise allowing the acquiring person to receive any
disproportionate benefit as a shareholder. The company may not exempt itself from coverage of this statute. These statutory provisions may have
the effect of delaying, deterring or preventing a change in control of the company.

Our board of directors is divided into three approximately equal classes of directors serving staggered three-year terms. In addition, our
Amended and Restated Articles of Incorporation provide that directors may be removed from office only at a meeting of shareholders called
expressly for that purpose and only for cause. Our Amended and Restated Articles of Incorporation limit �cause� to willful misfeasance having a
material adverse effect on the company or conviction of a felony, provided that any action by a director shall not constitute �cause� if, in good
faith, the director believed the action to be in or not opposed to the best interests of the company or if the director is entitled to be indemnified
with respect to such action under applicable law, our Amended and Restated Articles of Incorporation or Amended and Restated Bylaws, or a
contract with the company. Further, our Amended and Restated Bylaws require a shareholder to provide notice to the company of such
shareholder�s intent to nominate a person or persons for election as directors not later than 90 days prior to the first anniversary of the previous
year�s annual meeting of shareholders or, in the case of an election to be held at a special meeting of shareholders for the election of directors, the
close of business on the tenth day following the date on which notice of such meeting is first given to shareholders. A shareholder must also
provide us with notice of such shareholder�s intent to make any proposal at an annual meeting of shareholders not later than 90 days prior to the
first anniversary of the previous year�s annual meeting of shareholders. These provisions may have the effect of deterring hostile takeovers or
delaying change in control or management of our company.

Shareholder Rights Plan

On November 11, 1996, our board of directors adopted a shareholder rights plan and declared a distribution of one preferred stock purchase right
(a right) for each outstanding share of common stock to shareholders of record as of the close of business November 21, 1996 and for each share
of common stock issued thereafter pursuant to a rights agreement entered into on November 11, 1996 and amended November 20, 2002,
between the company and Computershare Investor Services, LLC as Rights Agent (the rights agreement). The shareholder rights plan expires on
November 11, 2006. In connection with the adoption of the rights agreement, we reserved for issuance 100,000 shares of series C preferred
stock. The series C preferred stock will only be issued in the event rights issued pursuant to the rights agreement are exercised.

Transfer Agent and Registrar

The transfer agent and registrar for our common stock is Computershare Investor Services, LLC.

5
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SELLING SECURITYHOLDERS

We originally issued the common stock offered by this prospectus in a private placement in October 2006. We are registering the common stock
offered by this prospectus on behalf of the selling securityholder named in the table below. The selling securityholder may from time to time
offer and sell any or all of the common stock.

The following table contains information as of October 19, 2006, with respect to the selling securityholder and the number of shares of common
stock beneficially owned by the selling securityholder that may be offered using this prospectus. We prepared this table based on the information
supplied to us by the selling securityholder named in the table.

The selling securityholder may sell all, some or none of their shares in this offering. See �Plan of Distribution� beginning on page 8 of this
prospectus.

Any selling securityholder that is identified as a broker-dealer will be deemed to be an �underwriter� within the meaning of Section 2(11) of the
Securities Act, unless such selling securityholder obtained the security as compensation for services. In addition, any affiliate of a broker-dealer
will be deemed to be an �underwriter� within the meaning of Section 2(11) of the Securities Act, unless such selling securityholder purchased in
the ordinary course of business and, at the time of its purchase of the security to be resold, did not have any agreements or understandings,
directly or indirectly, with any person to distribute the security. As a result, any profits on the sale of securities by selling securityholders who
are deemed to be �underwriters� and any discounts, commissions or concessions received by any such broker-dealers who are deemed to be
�underwriters� will be deemed to be underwriting discounts and commissions under the Securities Act. Selling securityholders who are deemed to
be �underwriters� will be subject to prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act and to certain statutory liabilities, including, but not
limited to, those under Sections 11, 12 and 17 of the Securities Act and Rule 10b-5 under the Exchange Act.

Name

Number of Shares
of Common Stock
That May be Sold

Total Shares
Beneficially Owned

Prior to this Offering

Shares to be
Beneficially

Owned After
Completion of this

Offering

Percentage of
Common Stock

Outstanding
After

Completion of
this Offering

Novartis Pharma AG 8,670,520 8,670,520 �  �  
The selling securityholder listed in the above table may have sold or transferred, in transactions exempt from the registration requirements of the
Securities Act, some or all of their common stock since the date on which the information in the above table is presented. Information about the
selling securityholder may change from over time. Any changed information provided to us will be set forth in prospectus supplements.

Because the selling securityholder may offer all, some or none of their common stock, we cannot estimate the amount of common stock that will
be held by the selling securityholder upon the termination of any particular offering. For information on the procedures for sales by selling
securityholders, see the section entitled �Plan of Distribution� below.
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PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION

We will not receive any of the proceeds from the sale of the common stock offered by this prospectus. The common stock may be sold from
time to time to purchasers:

� directly by the selling securityholder; or

� through one or more underwriters, broker-dealers or agents who may receive compensation in the form of discounts, concessions or
agent�s commissions from the selling securityholder or the purchasers of the common stock.

The common stock may be sold in one or more transactions at:

� fixed prices;

� prevailing market prices at the time of sale;

� varying prices determined at the time of sale; or

� negotiated prices.
These sales may be effected in transactions:

� on any national securities exchange or quotation service on which the common stock may be listed or quoted at the time of the sale,
including the Nasdaq National Market System;

� in the over-the-counter market;

� in transactions otherwise than on such exchanges or services or in the over-the-counter market; or

� through the writing of options, whether such options are listed on an options exchange or otherwise;

� ordinary brokerage transactions and transactions in which the broker-dealer solicits purchasers;

� block trades in which the broker-dealer will attempt to sell the shares as agent but may position and resell a portion of the block as
principal to facilitate the transaction;

� cross transactions, in which the same broker acts as an agent on both sides of the trade;
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� purchases by a broker-dealer as principal and resale by the broker-dealer for its account;

� an exchange distribution in accordance with the rules of the applicable exchange;

� privately negotiated transactions;

� short sales;
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� sales pursuant to Rule 144;

� under which broker-dealers agree with the selling stockholder to sell a specified number of such shares at a stipulated price per share;

� a combination of any such methods of sale; and

� any other method permitted pursuant to applicable law.
If the selling securityholder effects such transactions by selling shares of common stock to or through underwriters, broker-dealers or agents,
such underwriters, broker-dealers or agents may receive commissions in the form of discounts, concessions or agent�s commissions from the
selling securityholder or commissions from purchasers of the shares of common stock for whom they may act as agent or to whom they may sell
as principal (which discounts, concessions or agent�s commissions as to particular underwriters, broker-dealers or agents may be in excess of
those customary in the types of transactions involved). We will not pay any commissions, fees or discounts of underwriters, brokers, dealers and
agents in connection with any sales by any selling securityholder.

In connection with sales of the shares of common stock or otherwise, the selling securityholder may enter into hedging transactions with
broker-dealers, which may in turn engage in short sales of the shares of common stock in the course of hedging in positions it assumes. The
selling securityholder may also sell shares of common stock short and deliver shares of common stock covered by this prospectus to close out
short positions and to return borrowed shares in connection with such short sales. The selling securityholder may also loan or pledge shares of
common stock to broker-dealers that in turn may sell such shares of common stock.

The selling securityholder and any other person participating in such distribution will be subject to the Exchange Act. The Exchange Act rules
include, without limitation, Regulation M, which may limit the timing of purchases and sales of any of the common stock by the selling
securityholder and any other such person. In addition, Regulation M of the Exchange Act may restrict the ability of any person engaged in the
distribution of the common stock to engage in market-making activities with respect to the particular common stock being distributed for a
period of up to five business days prior to the commencement of such distribution. This may affect the marketability of the common stock and
the ability of any person or entity to engage in market-making activities with respect to the common stock.

The selling securityholder may pledge or grant a security interest in some or all of the shares of common stock owned by it and, if it defaults in
the performance of its secured obligations, the pledgees or secured parties may offer and sell shares of common stock from time to time pursuant
to this prospectus or any amendment to this prospectus under Rule 424(b)(3) or other applicable provision of the Securities Act of 1933, as
amended, amending, if necessary, the list of selling securityholders in the table under the heading �Selling Securityholders� to include the pledgee,
transferee or other successors in interest as selling securityholders under this prospectus. The selling securityholder also may transfer and donate
the shares of common stock in other circumstances in which case the transferees, donees, pledgees or other successors in interest will be the
selling beneficial owners for purposes of this prospectus.

There can be no assurance that the selling securityholder will sell any or all of the common stock pursuant to this prospectus. In addition, we
cannot assure you that the selling securityholder will not transfer, devise or gift the common stock by other means not described in this
prospectus. Any common stock covered by this prospectus that qualify for sale pursuant to Rule 144 or Rule 144A of the Securities Act may be
sold under Rule 144 or Rule 144A rather than pursuant to this prospectus.

8
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The selling securityholder and any such broker-dealers or agents who participate in the distribution of the common stock may be deemed to be
�underwriters.� As a result, any profits on the sale of the common stock and any discounts, commissions or concessions received by any such
broker-dealers or agents might be deemed to be underwriting discounts and commissions under the Securities Act. If the selling securityholder
were to be deemed an underwriter, the selling securityholder may be subject to certain statutory liabilities of, including, but not limited to,
Sections 11, 12 and 17 of the Securities Act and Rule 10b-5 under the Exchange Act.

Under the securities laws of some states, the common stock may be sold in such states only through registered or licensed brokers or dealers. In
addition, in some states the common stock may not be sold unless such common stock has been registered or qualified for sale in such state or an
exemption from registration or qualification is available and is complied with.

To our knowledge, there are currently no plans, arrangement or understandings between the selling securityholder and any underwriter,
broker-dealer or agent regarding the sale of the common stock.

Pursuant to the registration rights agreement filed as an exhibit to this registration statement, we and the selling securityholder will be
indemnified by the other against certain liabilities, including certain liabilities under the Securities Act or will be entitled to contribution in
connection with these liabilities. We have agreed to pay substantially all of the expenses incidental to the registration of the common stock.

9

Edgar Filing: CELL THERAPEUTICS INC - Form 424B5

Table of Contents 13



Table of Contents

LEGAL MATTERS

The validity of the issuance of the Cell Therapeutics, Inc. securities offered by this prospectus will be passed upon for Cell Therapeutics, Inc. by
O�Melveny & Myers LLP, San Francisco, California.

EXPERTS

Stonefield Josephson, Inc., independent registered public accountants, have audited our consolidated financial statements and schedule included
in our Annual Report on Form 10-K/A for the year ended December 31, 2005, as set forth in their report, which is incorporated by reference in
this prospectus and elsewhere in the registration statement. Such consolidated financial statements and schedule are incorporated herein by
reference in reliance upon such report given on the authority of such firm as experts in accounting and auditing.

Grant Thornton LLP, independent registered public accountants, have audited our consolidated financial statements and schedule for the year
ended December 31, 2004, included in our Annual Report on Form 10-K/A for the year ended December 31, 2005, as set forth in their report,
which is incorporated by reference in this prospectus and elsewhere in the registration statement. Such consolidated financial statements and
schedule are incorporated herein by reference in reliance upon such report given on the authority of such firm as experts in accounting and
auditing.

Ernst & Young LLP, independent registered public accounting firm, has audited our consolidated financial statements and schedule for the year
ended December 31, 2003, included in our Annual Report on Form 10-K/A for the year ended December 31, 2005, as set forth in their report,
which is incorporated by reference in this prospectus and elsewhere in the registration statement. Our 2003 consolidated financial statements and
schedule are incorporated by reference in reliance on Ernst & Young LLP�s report, given on their authority as experts in accounting and auditing.

10
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WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION

We are subject to the information requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (hereinafter the �Exchange Act�). In accordance with the
Exchange Act, we file reports, proxy statements and other information with the SEC. Such reports, proxy statements and other information filed
by us are available free of charge on our web site, http://www.cticseattle.com, and may be inspected and copied at the public reference facilities
maintained by the SEC at 450 Fifth Street, N.W., Room 1024, Washington, D.C. 20549. Copies of such material also may be obtained at
prescribed rates from the Public Reference Branch of the SEC at 450 Fifth Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20549. You may obtain information
on the operation of the public reference facilities by calling the SEC at 1-800-SEC-0330. The SEC maintains a web site at http://www.sec.gov
that contains reports, proxy and information statements and other information regarding registrants that file electronically with the SEC.

Our common stock is listed on the Nasdaq National Market and such reports, proxy statements and other information concerning us may be
inspected at the offices of The Nasdaq Stock Market, 1735 K Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20006.

SEC rules allow us to �incorporate by reference� into this prospectus the information we file with the SEC. This means that we can disclose
important information by referring you to those documents. The information incorporated by reference is considered to be a part of this
prospectus. We incorporate by reference the documents listed below and any future filings made by us with the SEC under Sections 13(a), 13(c),
14 or 15(d) of the Exchange Act until the offering is complete:

� our Preliminary Proxy Statement on Schedule 14A for our 2006 Annual Meeting of Shareholders filed October 5, 2006;

� our Annual Report on Form 10-K/A for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2005;

� our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended March 31, 2006;

� our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended June 30, 2006;

� our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended September 30, 2006

� our Current Report on Form 8-K filed on July 14, 2006;

� our Current Report on Form 8-K filed on August 3, 2006;

� our Current Report on Form 8-K filed on September 18, 2006;

� our Current Report on Form 8-K filed on September 20, 2006;

� our Current Report on Form 8-K filed on October 5, 2006;

� our Current Report on Form 8-K filed on October 19, 2006;
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� our Current Report on Form 8-K filed on October 20, 2006;

� our Current Report on Form 8-K filed on November 6, 2006; and
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� The description of our preferred stock purchase rights contained in our Registration Statement on Form 8-A/A filed with the SEC on
January 10, 2003 (No. 001-12465), including any amendment or reports filed for the purpose of updating that description.

In addition, we also incorporate by reference into this prospectus additional information that we may subsequently file with the Securities and
Exchange Commission under Sections 13(a), 13(c), 14 and 15(d) of the Exchange Act prior to the termination of the offering. These documents
include Annual Reports on Form 10-K, Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q and Current Reports on Form 8-K, as well as proxy statements.

Notwithstanding the foregoing, unless specifically stated to the contrary, none of the information that we disclose under Items 2.02 or 7.01 of
any Current Report on Form 8-K that we may from time to time furnish to the Securities and Exchange Commission will be incorporated by
reference into, or otherwise included in, this prospectus.

We are subject to the information and reporting requirements of the Exchange Act, and file periodic reports, proxy statements and we make
available to our stockholders annual reports containing audited financial information for each year and quarterly reports for the first three
quarters of each fiscal year containing unaudited interim financial information.

We will provide without charge to each person, including any beneficial owner of CTI common stock, to whom this prospectus is delivered,
upon written or oral request, a copy of any and all of the documents that have been incorporated by reference in the prospectus but not delivered
with this prospectus (without exhibits, unless the exhibits are specifically incorporated by reference but not delivered with this prospectus).
Requests should be directed to:

Louis A. Bianco

Executive Vice President, Finance and Administration

Cell Therapeutics, Inc.

501 Elliott Avenue West, Suite 400

Seattle, Washington 98119

(206) 282-7100
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